



## FW: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Cc: "karen.kharatyan@nwb-oen.ca" <karen.kharatyan@nwb-oen.ca>

Richard



---

**From:** Andrea Gilewicz [mailto:[Andrea\\_Gilewicz@cameco.com](mailto:Andrea_Gilewicz@cameco.com)]  
**Sent:** Monday, November 23, 2020 8:14 AM  
**To:** Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC)  
**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hi Christine,

I have attached an email from Luis Manzo of the KIA stating we have received clearance and our letter of credit has been released. I am assuming they have completed all they need to to close out this file including a final inspection.

Let me know if this is sufficient of I can try to reach out to Luis once again.

Thank you,

Andrea

**Andrea Gilewicz**  
Technician, Asset Rights  
  
Exploration  
Cameco Corporation

---

**From:** Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC) <[christine.wilson3@canada.ca](mailto:christine.wilson3@canada.ca)>  
**Sent:** November 20, 2020 2:25 PM  
**To:** Kevin Parker <[Kevin\\_Parker@cameco.com](mailto:Kevin_Parker@cameco.com)>; Andrea Gilewicz <[Andrea\\_Gilewicz@cameco.com](mailto:Andrea_Gilewicz@cameco.com)>  
**Cc:** Clare O'Dowd <[Clare\\_O'Dowd@cameco.com](mailto:Clare_O'Dowd@cameco.com)>; Mike McClelland <[Mike\\_McClelland@cameco.com](mailto:Mike_McClelland@cameco.com)>  
**Subject:** Re: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

[EXTERNAL EMAIL]

Hello Andrea,

I've looped you into some conversation with Kevin Parker and myself regard the final inspection. Now that CIRNAC has completed a final the Nunavut Water Board may proceed with clearance. Has the KIA (Kivalliq Inuit Association) completed a final inspection?

I will await a reply form the Board and issue the report. Would you be the current representative for this file?

Regards,

Christine

---

**From:** Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC)  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 21, 2020 10:42 AM  
**To:** Kevin Parker  
**Cc:** Clare O'Dowd; Mike McClelland  
**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Good Morning,

I will be completing this inspection during the first two weeks of August. I will update once I return from the field with a report.

Feel free to reach me on my cellphone during this time (867) 222-6482

Regards,

Christine

---

**From:** Boris Kotelewetz [<mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com>]  
**Sent:** Friday, April 17, 2020 10:56 AM  
**To:** Kevin Parker  
**Cc:** Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC); Clare O'Dowd; Mike McClelland  
**Subject:** Re: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Kevin,

The latest from PEL is, their crew and equipment is out on the tundra, expected to be back next week. After that they will prepare to do the tank removal for me, of course all this is weather permitting.

Boris

Get [Outlook for Android](#)

---

**From:** Kevin Parker <[Kevin\\_Parker@cameco.com](mailto:Kevin_Parker@cameco.com)>  
**Sent:** Wednesday, April 15, 2020 12:22:14 PM  
**To:** Boris Kotelewetz <[bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com](mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com)>  
**Cc:** Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC) <[christine.wilson3@canada.ca](mailto:christine.wilson3@canada.ca)>; Clare O'Dowd

<[Clare\\_O'Dowd@cameco.com](mailto:Clare_O'Dowd@cameco.com)>; Mike McClelland <[Mike\\_McClelland@cameco.com](mailto:Mike_McClelland@cameco.com)>

**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hi Boris,

Any update from PEL regarding the overland trip to Aberdeen?

Kevin

---

**From:** Kevin Parker

**Sent:** March 26, 2020 2:14 PM

**To:** 'Boris Kotelewetz' <[bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com](mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com)>

**Cc:** 'Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC)' <[christine.wilson3@canada.ca](mailto:christine.wilson3@canada.ca)>; Clare O'Dowd <[Clare\\_O'Dowd@cameco.com](mailto:Clare_O'Dowd@cameco.com)>; Mike McClelland <[Mike\\_McClelland@cameco.com](mailto:Mike_McClelland@cameco.com)>

**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Boris,

Thanks for your response. I'm sorry to hear you're not well. We appreciate knowing that you have a plan in place with PEL for this winter.

Regards,

Kevin

---

**From:** Boris Kotelewetz [<mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com>]

**Sent:** March 26, 2020 9:34 AM

**To:** Kevin Parker <[Kevin\\_Parker@cameco.com](mailto:Kevin_Parker@cameco.com)>

**Subject:** Re: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

[EXTERNAL EMAIL]

Hello Kevin,

Looks like my earlier reply to you went astray. Since I am not well enough to do this project myself, I have engaged Peter's Expediting to do it for me. I don't have a time frame from them yet, but, I understand they will do it soon. I will keep you posted on

further developments.

Boris

---

**From:** Kevin Parker <[Kevin\\_Parker@cameco.com](mailto:Kevin_Parker@cameco.com)>  
**Sent:** March 10, 2020 2:10 PM  
**To:** Boris Kotelewetz <[bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com](mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com)>  
**Cc:** Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC) <[christine.wilson3@canada.ca](mailto:christine.wilson3@canada.ca)>; Clare O'Dowd <[Clare\\_O'Dowd@cameco.com](mailto:Clare_O'Dowd@cameco.com)>; Garnet Wood <[Garnet\\_Wood@cameco.com](mailto:Garnet_Wood@cameco.com)>; Mike McClelland <[Mike\\_McClelland@cameco.com](mailto:Mike_McClelland@cameco.com)>  
**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Boris,

We haven't heard from you since last May, therefore we have to assume you were unsuccessful in obtaining a Land Use Permit for the KIA for your assets that remain on the Aberdeen property. As you are aware, the KIA is refusing to release our Letter of Credit (LOC) on the Aberdeen land package due to your three tanks and single sleigh that remain on site from 2016. As a result, we are now having to provide you with a three week deadline to remove your assets from the property or at a minimum, provide Cameco with a high level of certainty that there is a constructive plan in place to remove the tanks and sleigh this year.

If the tanks and sleigh cannot be removed before **April 1, 2020** or if Cameco does not receive a secure plan from you to remove the items, Cameco will begin to source other measures to remediate the liabilities on the property and to receive our LOC back from the KIA by the end of 2020.

Regards,

Kevin

---

**From:** Kevin Parker  
**Sent:** July 15, 2019 12:06 PM  
**To:** Boris Kotelewetz <[bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com](mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com)>  
**Cc:** Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC) <[christine.wilson3@canada.ca](mailto:christine.wilson3@canada.ca)>  
**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Boris,

I hope all is well.

Can you provide an update regarding your permit application to the KIA?

Thanks,

**Kevin Parker**

Superintendent, Exploration Services

Cameco Corporation

Office: (306) 956-6771

Email: [kevin\\_parker@cameco.com](mailto:kevin_parker@cameco.com)

Please consider the environment before printing this email

---

**From:** Kevin Parker

**Sent:** June-06-19 10:11 AM

**To:** 'Boris Kotelewetz' <[bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com](mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com)>

**Cc:** 'Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC)' <[christine.wilson3@canada.ca](mailto:christine.wilson3@canada.ca)>

**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Boris,

Just following up. Did you submit your application to the KIA for the land use permit? If so, have you have you heard back from them?

-Kevin

---

**From:** Kevin Parker

**Sent:** May-16-19 11:04 AM

**To:** 'Boris Kotelewetz' <[bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com](mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com)>; Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC)

<[christine.wilson3@canada.ca](mailto:christine.wilson3@canada.ca)>

**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Boris,

Thank-you for your response.

Firstly, I'm sorry to hear that you're dealing with some health issues. I appreciate the support from you and Christine providing a potential solution that should help Cameco receive its outstanding Letter of Credit from the KIA.

Yes, please let us know once your application has been submitted to the KIA and if we can be of any assistance during the process.

Regards,

**Kevin Parker**

Superintendent, Exploration Services

Cameco Corporation

Office: (306) 956-6771

Email: [kevin\\_parker@cameco.com](mailto:kevin_parker@cameco.com)

Please consider the environment before printing this email

---

**From:** Boris Kotelewetz [<mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com>]

**Sent:** May-16-19 10:43 AM

**To:** Kevin Parker <[Kevin\\_Parker@cameco.com](mailto:Kevin_Parker@cameco.com)>; Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC) <[christine.wilson3@canada.ca](mailto:christine.wilson3@canada.ca)>

**Subject:** Re: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

[EXTERNAL EMAIL]

Hello Kevin,

Christine and I have decided the best way to relieve Cameco from the Aberdeen responsibility is for me to make application to KIA for the land use permit. I'll keep you informed how it turns out.

Regards,

Boris

---

**From:** Boris Kotelewetz <[bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com](mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com)>

**Sent:** May 15, 2019 11:11 AM

**To:** Kevin Parker; Wilson3, Christine (AADNC/AANDC)

**Subject:** Re: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Kevin,

The short answer is NO. I was unable to do the trip to Aberdeen due to some health issues. I spoke to Peter's Expediting about doing it for me but that wasn't going to work either. I also advised Christine Wilson and she thought that she may be able to do something about your obligations.

The other mess that was left on the tundra has been cleaned up. The remaining clean up plan is now pushed back to next winter.

I hope Christine can ease your pain to some degree.

Best regards,

Boris

---

**From:** Kevin Parker <[Kevin\\_Parker@cameco.com](mailto:Kevin_Parker@cameco.com)>

**Sent:** May 15, 2019 9:09 AM

**To:** Boris Kotelewetz

**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Boris/Helen,

Just following up with regards to my email below, have you completed the overland haul into Aberdeen to remove your sled and three fuel tanks?

Thanks,

**Kevin Parker**

Superintendent, Exploration Services

Cameco Corporation

Office: (306) 956-6771

Email: [kevin\\_parker@cameco.com](mailto:kevin_parker@cameco.com)

Please consider the environment before printing this email



---

**From:** Kevin Parker  
**Sent:** April-17-19 11:02 AM  
**To:** 'Boris Kotelewetz' <[bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com](mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com)>  
**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Boris,

I hope all is well with you and Helen.

Last November you had mentioned in an email that you were planning to head into Aberdeen this spring to remove your sled and three fuel tanks. Have you completed the haul already or will the items be removed in May when travel conditions are better?

Thanks,

**Kevin Parker**

Superintendent, Exploration Services

Cameco Corporation

Office: (306) 956-6771

Email: [kevin\\_parker@cameco.com](mailto:kevin_parker@cameco.com)

Please consider the environment before printing this email

---

**From:** Kevin Parker  
**Sent:** November-30-18 8:35 AM  
**To:** 'Boris Kotelewetz' <[bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com](mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com)>  
**Subject:** RE: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hi Boris,

Thanks for the response. Yes, the debris on the tundra has been a challenge for us the past few years not knowing who caused it. Ultimately, it comes down to us since we have the permits in place, thank you greatly for taking the time and effort to clean up the items last summer. We recently discussed the topic with Christine Wilson with hopes she would release the permit closures for Aberdeen but it now seems that she requires your sled and three tanks to be removed from the property prior to providing us with closure.

Hopefully your winter goes well and you manage to haul out the tanks this spring as planned. Please let me know when you have everything removed so we can revisit the permit closure process.

Thanks again Boris,

Take care,

-Kevin

---

**From:** Boris Kotelewetz [<mailto:bakerlakelodge@hotmail.com>]  
**Sent:** November-10-18 4:53 PM  
**To:** Kevin Parker <[Kevin\\_Parker@cameco.com](mailto:Kevin_Parker@cameco.com)>  
**Subject:** Re: Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Kevin,

Indeed it has been a while since our last communication.

I can't prove who scattered all those windows, tents, tarps and other debris over the tundra. However I do know it wasn't me and I have a pretty good idea who did it. Nevertheless I flew in a crew last summer and it took them all day to clean up and haul everything back to the plane. The only items remaining there is my sled and three fuel tanks. The plan is to remove these items overland this coming spring. Christine Wilson is aware of the clean up and my plans.

Best regards.

Boris

---

**From:** Kevin Parker <[Kevin\\_Parker@cameco.com](mailto:Kevin_Parker@cameco.com)>  
**Sent:** October 16, 2018 11:48 AM  
**To:** Boris Kotelewetz  
**Subject:** Aberdeen/Turqavik Permit Closure

Hello Boris and Helen,

It's been awhile since we last chatted, I hope all is well with you two up at Baker.

We have been waiting to receive Closure Letters from AANDA / INAC, on the Aberdeen and Turqavik projects, for our:

- Land Use Permit and

- Water License

Before they will issue us these closure letters, we need to clean up the following items, located on the edge of the lake:

- Orange tarp
- Broken windows

Christine Wilson felt these items had probably fell off the sleigh during the haul, when the Aberdeen demobilization was done, as they are not located near the camp.

She felt Boris could easily put these items in his single otter, and wouldn't need any larger aircraft to complete the clean-up.

All she would require were some photographs, showing it was done, and she could issue the closure letters, without doing a physical inspection, as she trusts Boris, and has a good working relationship with him, and also with Cameco.

I'm not sure if you are aware of the items and the lake they are located near but we need to ensure that everything is removed in order to release the permits. Would your Otter be available to locate the items and remove from the site this year? Assuming there is now snow covering the tundra, removing the outstanding items may not be feasible but is this something we can negotiate for either this year or next spring? I understand that our previous contract has been closed out therefore Cameco would be responsible for covering the cost of the flight assuming adequate photos were provided of the clean-up.

Is this something you can help us with?

Any information would be appreciated.

Thanks,

**Kevin Parker**

Superintendent, Exploration Services

Cameco Corporation

Office: (306) 956-6771

Email: [kevin\\_parker@cameco.com](mailto:kevin_parker@cameco.com)

Please consider the environment before printing this email

---

*This email and any files transmitted with it are personal and confidential, and are solely for the use of the individual or entity addressed. Therefore, if you are not the intended recipient, please delete this email and any files transmitted with it (without making any copies) and advise the author immediately.*

\*\*\*\*\*

WARNING: This email originated from outside of the Cameco organization. Before accessing attachments or links, ensure this email is from a trusted source.

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*\*

WARNING: This email originated from outside of the Cameco organization. Before accessing attachments or links, ensure this email is from a trusted source.

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*\*

WARNING: This email originated from outside of the Cameco organization. Before accessing attachments or links, ensure this email is from a trusted source.

\*\*\*\*\*